PHILIP J. KLASS 404 "N" ST. SOUTHWEST WASHINGTON, D. C. 20024

(202) 584-5901

SSP

CLASS SRC'D SER REC

Dec. 30, 1987

Mr. William M. Baker, Asst. Dir. Federal Bureau of Investigation Office of Congressional and Public Affairs Washington D.C.

Dear Mr. Baker:

Earlier this year, I wrote to you seeking a statement of FBI position on the use of "psychics" for criminal investigation and you replied on April 22. (Copy enclosed.)

In your letter you stated that your "Behavioral Science Unit has not studied the use of psychics by investigators, and we anticipate no such study in the foreseeable future." Your letter added that "The FBI does not endorse or recommend the use of psychics in law enforcement..."

Since		our	ear	lie	r co	correspondence,				hav	e 1	learned	th	at	on
several occasions a												named			
						lectu	ces	at	the	FBI	Aca	demy,	to	lar	ge
groups of police officers.															
Th	e soi	irce	of m	ov i	nform	nation	is	a d	enos	itio	n	given	Ωn	Ser	st.

5, 1986, by FBI Academy special agent of the Academy's Behavioral Science Unit for litigation involving in the Circuit Court of Jackson County, Oregon, resulting in part from her claims of an "FBI connection." (Case No. 85-3781-J-1)

It is not surprising that this "FBI connection" in promotional should try to exploit Titerature intended to solicit commercial clients for her services.

What I do find surprising is that the FBI would give which 1988 appearance of endorsement of "psychic criminal investigators" by inviting such a claimant to speak before large groups of local law enforcement officials. Especially when your letter of April 22 indicates that the FBI does give sufficient credence to such claimed abilities to conduct a scientific investigation of their validity.

Sincerely,

For this reason, I invite your comments.

ALL INFORMATION CONTAINED

HEREIN IS UNCLASSIFIED
DATE 11-28-2005 BY 60309/AUC/TAM/DCG/BN

b6

b7C

ack let to Mr. Philip I. Klass dated 1/11/88 15TC+1103 + 0 1000 18

January 14, 1988 CLASS SRC'D SER REC Mr. Philip J. Klass 404 N Street, South Washington, D. C. 20024 Dear Mr. Klass: Your recent letter to Mr. William M. Baker, who has transferred to another Federal agency, has been referred to me for reply. As you were previously advised, the FBI does not endorse or recommend the use of psychics by law enforcement agencies. In addition, we have not contracted psychics as consultants in connection with any of our investigations. However, the FBI National Academy, as an educational facility, has an obligation to offer a full range of courses which are responsive to the needs and interests of its students. Because attendees of several FBI National Academy classes expressed interest in the topic of psychic phenomena in law enforcement, we obtained an appropriate lecturer on that subject. The FBI does not believe that objective presentation of controversial subjects in an academic environment should be construed as endorsement of them. However, I thank you for your interest in obtaining the FBI's views in this matter. Sincerely yours, 62-116443-11 Assistant Director Office of Congressional and Public Affairs 1 - Mr. Ahlerich - Enclosures (2) - Mr. Greenleaf - Enclosures (2) a: Jan 26 1709 (Attention: [1 - Mr. Moran - Enclosures Exec AD Adm. BJC:mds (7) Exec AD Inv. SEE NOTE PAGE TWO b6 Exec AD LES Trup Asst. Dir.: b7C Adm. Servs. Crim, Inv. _ Ident. Insp. _ Intell. _ ALL INFORMATION CONTAINED HEREIN IS UNCLASSIFIED Lab. __ Legal Coun. DATE 11-28-2005 BY 60309/AUC/TAM/DCG/BN Off. Cong. & Public Affe. Rec. Mant. Tech. Servs. . Training